
   

  

July 9, 2025                  By email: pm@pm.gc.ca  

                   

 

 

The Right Honourable Mark Carney 
Prime Minister of Canada 
Office of the Prime Minister 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON 
K1A 0A2 
 

Re: Canada needs to take further action to help end the genocide in Palestine 

Dear Prime Minister Carney, 

On behalf of 68,000 health care workers in the Hospital Employees’ Union, we are writing to call 

on your government to take further action to help end the genocide in Palestine. 

Our union joins many other labour unions and humanitarian organization across Canada and the 

world, in calling for an immediate ceasefire and for an end to the humanitarian aid blockade in 

Gaza. 

We are alarmed and distressed at the scale of human suffering in Gaza that has resulted from the 

Israeli’s government’s disproportionate response since October 2023. 

With Palestinian death tolls reaching 55,000 and 127,000 injured since October 2023 (numbers 

which international aid groups presume are underestimated), there is mounting evidence that the 

Israeli government’s military actions in Gaza are in violation of international humanitarian law. 

Israel’s blockade of humanitarian and food aid into Gaza has created mass starvation and 

malnutrition that will have long-term effects for children in Gaza. More than 1050 health care and 

aid workers in Palestine have been killed and hundreds are still being detained by the Israeli 

military. Health care facilities have been attacked more than 700 times. Airstrikes on schools and 

refugee camps have become commonplace, killing displaced families who were seeking shelter. 

More than 180 journalists and media workers have been killed. 

In addition, an increase in settler violence and illegal settlements in the West Bank, unimpeded by 

the Israeli government, has extended the violence beyond Gaza and creating untenable living 

conditions for Palestinians in the West Bank. 
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Canada’s recent joint statement with the United Kingdom and France on May 19, 2025 calling for 

an end to Israel’s military assault and humanitarian aid blockade was a step in the right direction. 

But with continued bombardments of civilian populations, food and aid blockades, and attacks by 

Israeli soldiers on Gazans who are seeking aid, it is clear that Canada must demand the Israeli 

government end the mass suffering that it is directly perpetuating. 

We call on the Canadian government to: 

- Suspend exports to Israel of any and all arms and military equipment manufactured in 

Canada; 

- Push for an immediate and permanent ceasefire and a lift in all blockades of food, 

medical, and humanitarian aid to Gaza; and 

- Demand accountability for any violations of international humanitarian and human rights 

law. 

Despite the current ceasefire between Israel and Iran, an immediate and permanent ceasefire in 

Gaza, is the only way to prevent a broader war in the region. 

Now more than ever, Canada needs to lead the way, and join many others in the international 

community, towards a path that respects international law and human rights, including 

Palestinian human rights and right to self-determination. 

In solidarity,  

 
Barb Nederpel  

President  

 

 
Lynn Bueckert  

Secretary-Business Manager  

 

 
Betty Valenzuela  

Financial Secretary  

 

cc:  The Honourable A. Anand, Minister of Foreign Affairs (anita.anada@Parl.gc.ca) 


